
 City Council Report 
 
Date: November 18, 2024 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Kristy Garcia, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Re-Award of a Group on the Term Contract for Heavy-Duty Truck Brake and 
Wheel Parts for the Fleet Services Department (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Fleet Services Department and Procurement Services recommend awarding the 
contract to RWC International LTD, at $325,000, annually, with an annual increase 
allowance of up to 5% or the adjusted Producer Price Index. The total annual contract 
amount of $325,000 is for all awarded vendors under this contract.   
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract provides brake and wheel parts for the repair of heavy-duty City vehicles. On 
August 19th, 2024, Council approved the award of Group 4 to Kal Partz. On September 26, 
2024, Kal Partz notified the City that they were closing their business. RWC International 
LTD is the next lowest bidder for Group 4 (Haladex). 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Re-Award 
Procurement Type:  Request for Bids 
Contract Number:  2024062 
Local Consideration:  Not applicable as there were no Mesa responses 
Initial Contract Term:  Three (3) years 
Possible Renewals:  Up to a maximum of two (2) years subject to Administrative review 

and approval  
Funding Source:  Fleet Services Department operating budget through the Fleet Internal 

Services Fund  


